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Mr. Steven Mangigian 
Chairman Parish Council Chairman 
Armenian Church of Ann Arbor 
4578 Gregory Rd. 
Dexter, MI 48130 

Dear Mr. Mangigian: 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

March 13, 1996 

At the last Diocesan Council meeting which convened on February 23, 1996, your letter 
of January 25, 1996 was presented and discussed in light of the pastoral needs of the Armenian 
Church of Ann Arbor. 

Your request to have Deacon Michael Ohanesian assigned to the Ann Arbor community 
as Deacon-in-charge was favorably received . We herewith wish to inform you of his appointment 
effective immediately and will communicate this to him directly . 

He will be accountable to the Diocesan office of the Primate and will interact with the 
Chancellor as the need arises in his ministry to your mission parish. 

We have been pleased with the care which he has given to your parish and are confident 
that he shall continue to minister to all your spiritual needs in worship and education. We ask 
that you continue to support his fforts and extend total cooperation to him for the good of your 
community. 

We know that Christ's abides in your midst and that His Spirit continues to energized the 
faithful entrusted to your care. We continue to offer our prayers for the wholesome growth and 
development of the Armenian Church of Ann Arbor. 

AKB/as 

With prayers, 

Ab~, 'K . ~~~~ 
Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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